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Public Improvement Contract with Andy Medcalf Construction for Tenant Improvements to the Mt.
Pleasant Annex

RECOMMENDED ACTION (Motion):
Approval to execute the Public Improvement Contract (PIC) with Andy Medcalf Construction to
construct a tenant improvement for the relocation of the Community Development Department to the
Mt. Pleasant Annex (698 Warner Parrott Road).

BACKGROUND:
The Community Development Department office is located at 221 Molalla Avenue. The Building and
Planning Divisions have leased this location since April of 2008 and are relocating to the Annex at Mt.
Pleasant, 698 Warner Parrott Rd., prior to expiration of the lease in April of 2018. The building is
structurally sound but improvements such as interior remodeling, new roofing, new siding, etc. are
needed to assure a proper and safe work space.  After issuing a Request for Proposal for
construction of the tenant improvement, Andy Medcalf was chosen to perform the work which is
anticipated to be completed in April of 2018 with a contract amount of $854,582.

The construction costs have been allocated in the Planning Division and Building Division 2017/2018
budgets.

BUDGET IMPACT:
Amount: $854,582
FY(s):      2017/2018
Funding Source: Community Development - Planning and Building Divisions
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